  Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting: 7.30pm on the 4th January 2023, Norton Village Hall.
Present:  

Councillors Gavin Hamilton, David Plant, John Pigg, Barry Spittle and  Andrew Bennett.

Graham Bould (Clerk). 
1/23. Welcome, Public Session and Shropshire Councillors update.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Parish Council meeting with a Happy New Year.  Apologies had been received from both partners and Councillor Marshall had sent through a report detailing the night road closure to facilitate the works on the A442 and an email of concern had been raised relating to noise and lighting in the early hours of the morning next to property on the route. The Parish Council agreed with the concerns expressed and hoped the situation could be avoided as part of the contractors detailed scheme of works. That this sentiment be conveyed to Councillor Marshall. There being no Parishioners present the Chairman moved to the next item of business.
2/23. Apologies.
Steve Bagnall (work commitments)  and Henry Phillips (illness)

Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall (illness)  and  West Mercia Police: PCSO Sam Newbrook (shift patterns)
3/23. Declarations of Interest: None
4/23. Minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd November 2022 .
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 2nd November 2022 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman with the date correction. 
5/23. Clerks Report.
The Clerk gave a verbal update in terms of his recent illness over the last five weeks and the steady recovery plan underway. Some practical tasks have been undertaken by Cllr A Bennett on the Clerks behalf. Members also received an update on the request  for books for the book exchange at Norton. These will be supplied via Shropshire Library Service at a nominal cost.
6/23. Boundary Reviews. 
The Chairman updated the Parish Council on the Divisional Boundary Review of Shropshire Council Wards. The review aims are to 'equalise' the number of electors per Councillor at approximately 3595 per Councillor. Stockton Parish sits within the Worfield Division with a projected figure of 3400 (-12%). Members felt it important that if any changes are made to the Division that any additions come from 'rural settlements' and not Town areas and that Stockton down not become part of any amalgamated Divisions stems from either Shifnal or Bridgnorth. The Chairman agreed to email the sentiments expressed by the Parish Council to the Boundary Commission.  
7/23. Place Plan update.
No responses had been received through the newsletter to date. Members agreed that the draft plan be formally submitted to the next meeting for any additions and ratification.
8/23. Planning Applications.
22/04717/ADV: Imperial Bricks, Crowgreaves: retrospective advert. No Objections.
22/05368/TCA: Hundred House, Norton: work on 11 trees within a conservation area. No Objections.
9/23. Newsletter.
A 'bumper' Winter edition of the newsletter has been delivered. Members expressed that their thanks be passed onto those involved in putting together the newsletter. A newsletter planning zoom has been again organised for the end of January 2023, anyone interested in being involved are advised to  contact the Clerk for further information.
10/23. Village Hall report.
There was no formal report presented. Members also agreed to a request that the Clerk provide some direct support to members of the management committee to help submit a grant application for Village Hall funding.
11/23. Highways and Footpaths.
All projects under the Environmental Maintenance Grant (EMG) have been completed. The next steps for submitting a EMG for 23/24 is for the Clerk to again undertake several 'site visits' within the parish to identify potential drainage and  passing places within any scheme for example. Once these have been costed they will form the basis for a new project grant application, plus the volunteer activity undertaken across the parish such as litter picking, repairs and a new public bench. Any 'fix my street' highway defects will also be report for repairs.
12/23. Jubilee Play Park.
The outstanding ROSPA repairs have been carried out by the new contractor R J Weir fencing and ground maintenance at the play park. Cllr A Bennett had emptied the bin and Cllr B Spittle agreed to undertake the by-monthly site inspections after an update from the Clerk on site.
13/23. Inspections.
The bus shelter has been swept and bin emptied by Cllr A Bennett, the Clerk has updated the registration for the defibrillator with the Ambulance Service. Members agreed with the help of Cllr J Pigg to replace the perspex in the general parish notice board with clear toughened glass.
14/23. Finance.
1. Members unanimously agreed a precept for 23/24 at £5,628. 

2. The Parish Council agreed the following items of expenditure.

	100332
	Samco (Norton) Ltd (highway ditch works)
	£450.00

	100333
	DM Payroll Services (payroll)
	£37.50

	100334
	Mr RJ Weir (play park maintenance)
	£380.00

	100335
	Mr & Mrs Lockley (Christmas Tree lighting)
	£50.00

	100336
	Citizens Advice (grant)
	£50.00

	100337
	Severn Hospice (grant)
	£50.00

	100338
	Macmillan Cancer Support (grant)
	£50.00

	100339
	Shropshire Mind (grant)
	£50.00

	100340
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£266.80

	100341
	Half Yearly Clerks Salary (salary)
	£1,170.48


15/23. To agree any items for a future agenda. A boards at the Hundred House -Wildlife Trust for the AGM
Date of the next meeting: Wednesday 1st March 2023, 7.30pm Norton Village Hall
Meeting closed at 8.30pm 


Chairman………………………………………………… 






Date………………………………………………………..
Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG                                                                  
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